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“There ought to be gardens for all months in the year, in which, severally, things of beauty may be then 

in season.”  Sir Francis Bacon  

 

Daffodil Bulb Distribution:  Thank you to Mary Costello, Eleanor Cox, Gerri Ferretti, Yvonne 

Georgopoulos, Nancy Henderson, Barbara Lawlor, and Anne Musmeci for distributing Daffodil bulbs 

on September 25
th

. 

 

Daffodil Trail:  Many thanks for expanding the daffodil trail to the Senior Housing on Atlantic Avenue, 

the Estuary Center, Vietnam Park, Kenberma, and Mary Lou’s.  The following members (and one 

spouse) deserve our gratitude:  Myrna Altsher, Marilyn & David Baker, Mary Costello, Judy Dorner, 

Esther Field, Martha Fisher, Doris Kaplan, Nancy Kramer, Dorothy Leptich, Anne Musmeci, Gen 

Sartell, Betty Trubia, and Helen Weiser.  

 

Fall Conference:   The GCFM fall conference will be held at the Andover Country Club, 60 Canterbury 

Street, Andover, MA, on Tuesday, October 26, 2010.  Registration begins at 8:30 a.m. and the program 

runs through 3:15 p.m.  Come and meet new gardening friends, reconnect with old ones, learn new 

gardening tips from the always educational workshops, and try not to purchase everything you’ll see at 

the gardening boutiques.  A luncheon will be served.  If you plan to go and haven’t already signed up the 

cost is now $45.00 for Luncheon, Awards & Design Program. Please see sign-up sheet and pick-up a 

copy of the Registration Form. 

 

Environmental Conference:  The Environmental Studies School, Course III, Series III – “The Living 

Earth – Air & Related Issues” is almost here!  The Course is scheduled for November 6-7, 2010 at the 

Nantasket Beach Hotel and Conference Center (The Clarion), beginning at 8:00 A.M.  The course fee is 

$110.00.  Whether you’re taking the course sets or not, this is a very informative and fun series to 

attend.  Our own Judy Dorner is the Chairman and will provide you with all the information necessary.  

Attend this Saturday and Sunday series, you’ll be happy you did!  

 

Blue Star Memorial Marker:  The dedication for the Blue Star Memorial Marker will be held 

November 11, 2010, at approximately 11:30 AM, immediately following the Town services.  The 

dedication will be in front of the gazebo.  Linda Jean Smith of the GCFM, Heidi Kost Gross, First Vice 

of the GCFM; and Adrianna O’Sullivan, South Shore District Director will be in attendance.  This is an 

important event, we’d like all the Club members to attend.   Refreshments will be provided by HGC 

members.  Thank you Helen! 

 

Hull Garden Club Website:  The Hull Garden Club website is now up and running!!  Please check us 

out at www.hullgardenclub.com.  The site will be updated regularly, so if you have any information 

you’d like posted, photos, comments, additions, questions, contributions, links, etc., please let me 

(Candy) know.  Many thanks go out to the web designer, ACTSmart, Inc., and Pam Snell and Yana 

Lambert! 

 

http://www.hullgardenclub.com/

